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Opening Hymn
The Church’s One Foundation

Opening Prayer
The Rev. Emily Collette, Associate Rector

Vestry Elections
Anna Colvin, Senior Warden

Treasurer’s Report
Len Skelton, Treasurer

Rector’s Report
The Rev. Jack Alvey, Rector

Outgoing Vestry Recognition & Introduction of New Vestry
Anna Colvin, Senior Warden

Closing Blessing
The Rev. Jack Alvey, Rector

Prayer for a Church Meeting 
Almighty and everliving God, source of all wisdom and understanding, be present with those who
take counsel in this Annual Parish Meeting for the renewal and mission of your church. Teach us
in all things  to seek first your honor and glory. Guide us to perceive what is right, and grant us

both the courage to pursue it and the grace to accomplish it; through Jesus Christ our Lord. Amen.
The Book of Common Prayer, p. 818

Agenda



VESTRY

Executive Committee
Senior Warden – Anna Colvin (2023)

Junior Warden – Susan Phillips (2024)
Finance Chair - Martin Hoerner (2024)

Treasurer - Len Skelton
Clerk of the Vestry – Ann Nelson

Christian Formation Team
Jim Busbin, captain (2025); Kelly Sorrell (2023)

Outreach & Evangelism Team
Leslie Sharbel, captain (2023), Andrew Ault (2025)

Parish Life Team
Dana Porter, captain (2023), Elaine Graham (2024), Christopher Lambert (2025)

Worship Team
Brian Denton, captain (2024), Tom Ogiba (2025)

The vestry is the legal representative of the parish with regard to all matters pertaining to its
corporate property. At Ascension, the vestry is comprised of 12 parishioners who each serve a

three-year term. Vestry members are elected at the annual parish meeting. The presiding officer
of the vestry is the rector. There are usually two wardens. The senior warden leads the parish

between rectors and is a support person for the rector. The junior warden often has responsibility
for church property and buildings. A treasurer and a secretary or clerk may be chosen. These
officers may or may not be vestry members. The basic responsibilities of the vestry are to help
define and articulate the mission of the congregation; to support the church's mission by word

and deed; to select the rector; to ensure effective organization and planning; and to manage
resources and finances.

Prayer for a Vestry Election
Almighty God, giver of every good gift: Look graciously on your Church, and so guide the minds of
those who shall choose Vestry members for this parish, that we may receive faithful leaders, who
will care for your people and equip us for our ministries; through Jesus Christ our Lord. Amen.

The Book of Common Prayer, p. 818 

Vestry Elections



Vestry Nominees

Has three grown children: Laurie, Jonathan, and Christopher 
Former Senior and Junior Warden of the Vestry 
Lay Pastoral Care Team Chair 
Choir Member 
EfM Student

Elizabeth Tanner

Married to Jason and has two sons, Gabe and Andrew 
Clerk of the Vestry
Youth & Children’s Committee 
Food Truck Festival Committee 
Former Children's Formation Director at Ascension

Ann Nelson

Married to John and has three children: Emma, Ben, and Betsy
Choir Member
Outreach Committee
First Light Coordinator
Youth & Children’s Committee
EfM Student

Caralyn McDaniel

Married to Alex and has two children, Welles and Hagen
Stewardship Committee Member
Flower Guild
Pier 34 (30s/40s Peer Group) Co-Chair
AEDS Assistant Director

Kelly Gould



Dear Friends,

On May 27th of next year, I will have completed 15 years of ordained ministry
in the Episcopal Church. Six of those years will have been spent serving as
your rector. During that time, I have grown in my commitment to following
the way of Jesus, and I have seen you grow, as well. The fruit of this growth is
a parish community that has increased its resolve to make Christ known by
our love for all. Even in a part of the world that is saturated with churches, we

Rector's Report

have been able to share the good news of Jesus and his kingdom with those who might not have
otherwise heard this life changing message. I hope the pages that follow help highlight how God
is using Ascension to proclaim the gospel in both word and deed.

Due to our numerical growth, Ascension is a church transitioning from one leadership model to
another. In technical terms, we are transitioning from a pastoral sized congregation to a program
sized congregation. In order to make this transition, we’ve had to adjust the leadership structure
so that we don’t remain stuck. The fundamental transition sees the work of the rector multiplied
through additional clergy and staff. This growth, of course, comes with its fair share of growing
pains. Thank you for being patient with us as we figure out how to live into this new system.

Given my ministry milestone and the current state of the parish, it seems natural that I take a
sabbatical during the summer of 2024. Not only do I need time for rest and renewal, the parish
needs time to realize that the rector does not need to be at the center of every decision in a
program sized parish. In addition to our Associate Rector, God is raising up strong leaders at
Ascension, and I believe my scheduled and planned absence will help these leaders and this
parish grow in ways that aren’t possible with me around. 

In addition, my wife Jamie, as well as our two children, Mary Katherine and John, also need a
sabbatical. They’ve given so much to make this life work. I couldn’t do what I do without their
love and support. So, I look forward to connecting with my family in new ways over the
sabbatical, as well as creating positive family memories for my children to hold onto for the rest
of their lives. I hope to connect to ancestral roots both in the United States and in the United
Kingdom.  I also hope to spend time re-discovering my first passion, which is the game of golf.

When I return from my sabbatical in September of 2024, I hope that we will both feel renewed
and empowered to continue the work God has given us to do together. In the meantime, I invite
you to commit this sabbatical time to your prayers - not only for my sake and the sake of my
family, but for the sake of the entire parish family and our shared commitment to make Christ
known by our love for all.

Faithfully,
Jack+



       It is hard to believe that I am rounding the corner on seven months of
ministry at Ascension. I thank you all again for the warm welcome you have
extended to Bartlee and to me. We are so enjoying our time here and are
grateful to be worshiping and serving alongside so many faithful siblings in
Christ.
       We’ve been busy this year! In the summer/early fall, we reinvigorated our
young adult ministry. Along with the creation of other peer groups, Pier 23
was formed and has met monthly. Our most recent meeting at the end of 
           

Associate Rector's Report 

October had more than fifteen participants and still more who expressed an interest in joining us
in the future. We look forward to connecting further in the new year and reaching more young
people in our community looking for a church home.
      Our Newcomer ministries have also been active. In August, we hosted a Newcomer Coffee and
New Member Dinner. We’ve welcomed dozens of new faces this year to Ascension, with more
visitors almost every week. We will offer another Newcomer Coffee in January, as well as a New
Member Dinner in April of 2024. For more information, please reach out to me!
      As always, our Outreach ministries have been busy in the community around us. With the death
of our beloved John Wilson, the Chair of the Outreach Committee and leader of several of our
ministries, we have had many people step in to take over the work he was devoted to. We are
involved with so many wonderful organizations and ministries, and I am looking forward to the
things we’ll get up to in 2024 as we minister to and with the people in our community.
      Finally, we are excited to resume offering formation and fellowship opportunities specifically
for the women of Ascension. Our first fellowship meeting will be in January. We are also exploring
the possibility of a weekly women’s Bible study. Stay tuned for more information.
      I’m certain 2024 will be just a full and vibrant as 2023 has been. I am grateful that God has
called me to this church and for the many wonderful things you all offer to each other and the
greater community around us. 



      As of December 2, we have received 13 new pledging cards, which account for $55,510 in new
pledged income. We also saw 38 households increase their pledge, which represent an increase of
$41,130. Accounting for those who moved, died, or reduced their pledge, we are forecasting a net
increase of $79,030 of available pledge dollars to budget for in 2024. This net increase assumes all
available pledging units from last year will return a card again for 2024 with the same total pledge.
12 pledging units from last year remain outstanding. To date, we’ve received 102 pledge cards
totaling nearly $615,000. In order to fulfill our budget needs in 2024, the Vestry hopes to reach at
least $650,000 in pledged income. Every gift matters! 
      Since 2019, our pledged income has increased by 72% and the number of pledge cards has
increased by 63%. During that same period, the Episcopal Church in Alabama, as a whole, saw a 5%
increase in pledged income. The Episcopal Church worldwide saw an increase of less than 1% in
pledged income during that same time period. 

Annual Giving Report



Report from the Senior Warden
Anna Colvin

      The Vestry is happy to report 2023 has been a year of growth for our parish in many ways. We
have seen our staff grow, our church family grow, and our ministries grow. We were thrilled to
have The Reverend Emily Collette join our parish as associate rector in May. We also welcomed
Callahan Thompson, Director of Youth Ministries in August as well as our new Communications
Director, Shannon George. The parish has seen new families join the church this year and we
look forward to continuing to invite, welcome, and connect more in 2024.    
      As our ministries grow, so do our volunteer opportunities. The vestry worked alongside staff
to create “Job Descriptions” for every volunteer opportunity to make it easy for anyone to step in
and volunteer where they feel their gifts will be best utilized. Volunteers are a vital part of all of
our ministries, and we want to continue to encourage all to take part. As a vestry, one of our
goals is to always be looking through the lens of making Christ known by our love for all. We are
grateful for this opportunity to serve and we look forward to all 2024 has to bring.

Report from the Junior Warden
Susan Phillips

An aging campus, deferred maintenance, and new ministry needs have led to a busy year on our
buildings and grounds.

1) Construction: completion of McDowell Suite and offices.
2) Roofing: ongoing leak repairs. Replacement inevitable. Diagram updated.
3) Security: nursery and school children moved behind locked doors during school hours.
4) HVAC: maintenance and replacement. Excellent updated diagram/photos of current units. Should be
aware of inevitable replacement. 
5) Elevator: updated the void maintenance certificate. Replaced lighting. Yearly update required.
6) Gutters: Replacement of front section done. Routine cleaning needed. Needs yearly inspection.
7) Fire Alarm: connected to the Fire Department. Knox box placed. Inspection yearly.
8) Kitchen: ice machine cleaned. Ice machine/frig/freezer coils need yearly cleaning.
9) Termites: minimal damage repaired. Check yearly.
10) Light bulbs: replaced as needed. Multiple ballasts replaced throughout the building.
11) Grounds: Parish workday twice a year. Routine Maintenance. Supervision of lawn company.
12) Memorial Committee: activated twice this year.
13) Water Heater: annual inspection.
14) AED Machine: annual maintenance.
15) Allen House: maintenance PRN.



Report from the Finance Chair
Martin Hoerner

      The finance committee was busy in 2023 with activities that can be summarized in three
critical areas: annual audit, retirement of line of credit, and formation of investment committee.
      The annual audit was conducted with Tom Damman of Koexco in August. Some of the
highlights of Tom’s findings were suggesting that the vestry review and approve any automatic
payments (auto draft, electronic accounts payable), annual approval or rector and associate rector
housing allowance, and oversight/financial reporting for AEDS (formerly AEK). These audit
findings were presented to the vestry at the October meeting upon receipt of the audit report. The
audit committee was also presented with these findings and acknowledged with signature.
      In June, Len Skelton and Martin Hoerner were presented with information that the church’s
outstanding letter of credit rate would expire on June 30th. The church had previously entered
into a letter of credit agreement with Iberia bank that had a fixed rate of 3.5%. First Horizon (which
acquired Iberia) indicated that the rate would move to prime plus 5% which meant a total rate of
13.5% on our current balance (roughly 130k in June). We were granted an extension until
September 30th under the old rate while we attempted to secure something more competitive.  
      Conversations with other lenders did not result in any competitive offers; even prime plus zero
would have resulted in a 8.5% rate. This rate increase significantly added to the church’s monthly
debt payment which comes out of the general fund, and it would increase interest on future draws
against the LOC, which is primarily done in low revenue months.
      It was decided that the church would leverage its own assets in the form of the Terrill Fund to
pay off the LOC and set up a line of credit to support cash flow when needed. In this model, the
Terrill Fund acts as the lender and the church as the borrower, this allows us to use a competitive
interest rate for both the retirement of the LOC and establishment of the cash flow LOC. It also
allows the Terrill Fund to be paid back with interest (at a better rate than previous investments
were earning), and potentially grow those payment into a nest egg the church will have down the
road. The vestry committed to paying back the loan over a 15 year period which will result in
approximately $40,000 in interest income and additional investment income upon selection of a
fund for payments to be made into in the form or share purchases. The LOC to support cash flow
will also function in the same manner, with a portion of the Terrill Fund set aside in a money
market account to draw against in low income months. The monthly payment will be made using
the average daily balance method for draws and payments during the calendar month.
      This leads to our third big item of the year, the formation of a finance committee. This
committee consists of clergy, vestry and lay persons with experience in finance, banking and
investments. The members are Jack Alvey, Len Skelton, Martin Hoerner, Tom Ogiba, Christopher
Lambert, Meredith Lees, Colleen Baird and Vaughn Sparks. The first quarterly committee meeting
was held on November 29th.



Adult Forum - Spring offerings included The Language of Liturgy & Episcopal 101: Intro to the History,
Teachings, and Practices of the Episcopal Church; Fall offerings: Sacraments & Sacramental Rites, The
Parenting Blue(y)s, Bible Studies on Time, Talent, and Treasure. Avg. Attendance: 15-20.
Lenten Series (Wednesday Nights) - Practicing Forgiveness, led by Mary Beth Basu. Avg. Attendance: 40
Fall Series (Wednesday Nights) - All Things Come of Thee: Time, Talent, Treasure. Avg. Attendance: 25
Rector’s Bible Study - About 8 members study the upcoming gospel lesson on weekly basis. 
Education for Ministry (EfM) - Four year course that meets weekly for 36-weeks. 8 enrolled. 

$232,000 Annual Budget
59 students enrolled for ages 8 months through 4K (no longer have 5K class)
16 teachers on staff
Weekly chapel services on Mondays with parish clergy and staff
Moved the babies and toddlers to be on the same hallway as the rest of the preschool 

Christian Formation Team Report

Adult Formation

Youth Formation (Callahan Thompson, Director)
      In May, we thanked AG Passey and Erin McAdams for serving as our youth ministers for the previous 18
months. They were an integral part of the Renovation Team led by Ministry Architects. In August, we hired a
new youth minister Callahan Thompson, who is working from the plan developed by the Renovation Team. 
       “We have had a fantastic start to the year with EYC! Starting off the year we had a kick off cookout with
over a dozen youth in attendance. Moving into the year we have had on average 2-8 youth attending Sunday
school on Sunday mornings. In October, we met for our service project where we packed bags for our
backpack ministry. In November, we wrote cards for parishioners who aren’t able to make it into in person
church and had great attendance for acolyte training. We will meet in December for a festive Christmas
party! We have steadily grown into and small but mighty group. As we move into this upcoming year, we
hope to continue to bring in more youth!” - Callahan Thompson

Children’s Formation (Amanda Austin, Director)
Children’s Chapel (during 10:30 am worship) - 17 on average Sunday
Godly Play (3K -3rd Grade Sunday School) - 11 on average Sunday | 35 on roster 
Club 45 (4th-5th Grade Sunday School) - 3 on average Sunday | 14 on roster
LEGO Camp (VBS) - 48 participants and 18 youth and adult volunteers

Introduced “Welcome to the Table” to help children transition out of Children’s Chapel into “Big” Church.

 Ascension Episcopal Day School (Rebecca Posey, Director)

Vestry Team: Jim Busbin (captain) & Kelly Sorrell
Adult Formation Clergy Contact: The Rev. Jack Alvey
Youth & Children’s Formation Clergy Contact: The Rev. Emily Collette



Continued support for the Weekend Backpack Program that serves students at Vestavia Hills East, Dolly
Ridge, and Cahaba Heights elementary schools each week. At present, 30 students are recipients of
these food packs. Alex Roberts will lead this program going forward into 2024.
The annual Food Truck Festival for 2023 was another great success. While proceeds from this event
support the Outreach Committee’s feeding ministries, we have plans to make it even better in 2024.
Church of the Ascension hosted the February edition of the Episcopal Place Birthday Party this year in
honor of residents celebrating birthdays that month. Our group hosted around 40 residents and
celebrated 14 resident birthdays. Kelly Burke will be the coordinator for the 2024 birthday party.
The Abbey food distribution ministry supporting the hungry and unhoused community in the Avondale
neighborhood of Birmingham continues to move forward. Many thanks to the late John Wilson for
being so dedicated to this ministry. His presence has and will continue to be sorely missed. Ross Parker
will lead this ministry program moving into 2024.
Every month, members of the congregation prepare and serve a hot meal to the women and children at
First Light Shelter. Thanks to Caralyn McDaniel, who continues to lead this ministry.
Thanks to the congregation for their continued support of our monthly Giving Hope ministry collection
program. Information on monthly proceeds and bins for this ministry can be found in Terrill Foyer.
Thanks to Deborah Hooper for leading this ministry.
Our Newcomer ministries, including our Sunday morning Greeters, a quarterly Newcomer Coffee, and
an annual Newcomer dinner, continue to create community for visitors and new individuals and
families thinking of joining our parish family. Thanks to Kelly Burke, Katy Mac Dillon and, Jean Marie
Banks for leading these ministries.
In honor and memory of Outreach Committee titan John Wilson, the Ascension vestry approved the
creation of a memorial fund, The John Wilson Memorial Fund, that will be used exclusively for feeding
ministries. Proceeds from the annual bake sale will go towards this new fund.

Outreach & Evangelism Team Report

Highlights

      Outreach and Evangelism continues to be a primary mission at Church of the Ascension as we seek to
make Christ known by our love for all. With continued support for these vital ministries from our dedicated
congregation and Outreach Committee members, we have plans to make 2024 an even more successful
year for community outreach. We look to expand the weekend backpack program to possibly cover another
local school, and have been in conversation with other area churches about possibly expanding this to
cover all Vestavia middle schools and high school, as well. We look forward to continuing and growing
these ministries and opportunities as we move into 2024 together as a parish family. 

Vestry Team Members: Leslie Sharbel (captain) & Andrew Ault
Clergy Contact: The Rev. Emily Collette



Parish Life Team Report

Highlights:

The Parish Life team is proud to report that this has been a successful year at Ascension. We
kicked off 2023 with the Parish Retreat last January with 94 in attendance. We hosted 6
Ascension Sunday Lunches where our church family gathers to enjoy food & fellowship
following church. Formerly called the 2nd Sunday Covered-Dish, this time-honored tradition
is made possible by assorted groups within our church family who graciously host a meal.
(Thank you to all who made this possible!)

Ongoing Parish Life activities have included Men’s Fireside Chats, Sunday Socials, Sunday
Breakfasts (a popular treat!), a summer outing to the Birmingham Baron's Game, Rally Day, the
annual Parish Picnic sponsored by the Stewardship Committee, and much more! We also
continued Foyer Groups this year because of last year’s success with 4 groups of 8-10 meeting.
Foyer Groups are small groups of parishioners from all generations who meet regularly for a
meal between September and May.

We also added a couple new ways for the parish to gather in fellowship. Our Supper Clubs were
revamped and are now called Peer Groups. These Peer Groups are seperated by “piers”
according to age: Pier 23 (20s/30s), Pier 34 (30s/40s), Pier 45 (40s/50s), Pier 60 (60+). In addition,
two Holy Hikes were hosted at Red Mountain Park where parishioners gathered for a leisurely
hike. We plan to continue these hikes in the spring when the weather improves. 12 men in the
congregation gathered in November at Camp McDowell for their first retreat. The plan is to
have another in 2024. 

Finally, plans are underway to create a way for women to come together for fellowship and/or
study. Please contact The Rev. Emily Collette if you’d like to be a part of this planning process.  

If you are interested in volunteering or learning more about how you can get involved in Parish
Life events, please contact our Parish Life Coordinator, Kathy Lounsbury.

Vestry Team Members: Dana Porter (captain), Christopher Lambert, and Elaine Graham
Staff Contact: Kathy Lounsbury



Added a weekly Sermon Podcast on Spotify and other podcast platforms. 
Continued to improve our live streaming experience and added more members to the A/V
Guild.
Expanded Scheduling via Realm for the majority of Worship Ministries. *
Training for existing and new Acolytes.
Added new and returning members to the Ascension Choir, Altar Guild, and Lay Readers &
Eucharistic Ministers.
Transitioned the Folk Mass on select Sunday evenings to Folk Music & Compline, featuring
our Canyon Road String Band and music from the Alleluia III performed in the Folk Music
style. *
5 Baptisms, 2 Marriages, 5 Confirmations/Receptions, and 6 Burial/Memorial Services
Average Sunday Attendance: 141

Worship Team Report

Highlights:

Ascension’s lay and ordained worship leadership continued in working to bring about more
robust offerings of worship services this year and they have been well received by the Parish.
Our average Sunday attendance at our in-person worship services, along with our viewers of our
live-streamed services also have been growing consistently throughout 2023. We are hopeful
that the growing number of viewers online and listeners to our weekly Sermon Podcast
continues into 2024 to serve our parishioners and visitors in Vestavia Hills, Birmingham, and
around the world. In 2024, we are striving to increase volunteer participation in our Ushers
Ministry, Acolyte Ministry, & our St. Cecilia Children’s Choir, along with adding more worship
opportunities for visitors and parishioners of Ascension. If you are feeling called to serve and
become involved in a Worship Ministry at Ascension, please speak to the Rev. Jack Alvey, the
Rev. Emily Collette, Brian Denton, or a Worship Ministry Leader for more information on how
you can serve at Ascension.

* Fulfills stated goals of the Rector & Vestry for 2023.

Vestry Team: Brian Denton (captain) & Tom Ogiba
Staff Contacts: The Rev. Jack Alvey & Mike Sparks



January
Parish Retreat, January 6-7
Newcomer Coffee, January 21

February
Episcopal Place Birthday Party, February 11
Shrove Tuesday Pancake & Jambalaya Supper,
February 13
Ash Wednesday, February 14
Lenten Series, begins February 21
continues for next 4 Wednesdays (2/28, 3/6, 3/13, 3/20)

March
Parish Workday, March 16
Newcomer Coffee, March 17
Ascension Sunday Lunch, March 17
Palm Sunday, March 24
Stations of the Cross, March 27
Maundy Thursday, March 28
Good Friday, March 29
Easter Vigil, March 30 (new this year!)
Easter Sunday/Egg Hunt, March 31

April
Gumbo Gala, April 13
New Member Luncheon, April 14
Youth Sunday with Celebratory Lunch, April 21

May 
Ascension Community Festival (formerly Food
Truck), May 9
Ascension Day, May 12
Pentecost Party & Sunday Lunch, May 19

June
VBS/Arts Camp, June 10-12 + 16

Spring 2024 Preview



Our core values
Gospel-centered Worship – Rooted in the liturgical traditions of the apostolic church, our hearts
and minds are focused upon our Lord and Savior Jesus Christ through the:

Proclamation of the gospel, Singing of sacred hymns, Recitation of common prayer,
Confession and assurance of forgiveness, Receiving of the spiritual food of Christ’s body and
blood

Theological Exploration – We believe that the Holy Spirit guides us into all truth not by giving us
the right answers but by inviting us to ask better questions within a community who values
relationships over ideas.
Generous Hospitality – We believe that God looks upon the whole human family with a spirit of
compassion, and we seek to do likewise through our parish family.
Reconciling Community – We seek to model a faith that believes the love of God breaks down the
walls that separate making us one body in Christ.
Relationship-based Mission – We believe that all people - the weak and the strong, the rich and
the poor, the young and the old – are an essential part of life together in the kingdom of God.

We are a parish in the Episcopal Church of the Diocese of Alabama and member of the worldwide
Anglican Communion. Keeping with the Anglican Spirit, our beliefs are best expressed through
prayer. The following collect or prayer was written to capture what we strive to believe.

Almighty and Eternal God, you call us together as the Ascension family and bind us in Christian love and
witness. So focus our hearts and minds upon Our Lord and Savior Jesus Christ and guide us to know
your Holy Spirit in the life of our parish, that we may realize that our similarities are greater than our

differences. Help us to recognize your image in all people as we work together as one body in Christ to the
glory of your Kingdom now and forever. Amen.

Our vision
“To make Christ known by our love for all.”

Our mission
“To seek and serve Christ in all persons, respecting the dignity of every human being.”

 

Making Christ Known by Our Love for All



CLERGY
The Right Reverend Glenda S. Curry, Ph.D., Bishop of Alabama

The Right Reverend Brian Prior, Assisting Bishop
The Reverend John “Jack” T. Alvey, Jr., Rector

The Reverend Emily C. Collette, Associate Rector

Program Staff
Mike Sparks, Organist & Choir Master 

Amanda Austin, Director of Children’s Ministries
Kathy Lounsbury, Parish Life Coordinator

Callahan Thompson, Director of Youth Ministries

Support Staff
Karyn Watts, Administrative Assistant

Shannon George, Communications Director
Paige Reese & Katherine Barrow, Nursery

WEEKLY PROGRAM SCHEDULE
(September - May)

Sunday
Holy Eucharist, Rite I | 8 am

Breakfast | 8:40 am
Nursery | 9:15 am - 11:30 am

Formation for All Ages | 9:30 am*
Holy Eucharist, Rite II | 10:30 am

Sunday Social or Sunday Lunch | 11:30 am*
Folk Music Service (monthly) | 5:00 pm*

Episcopal Youth Community (monthly) | 5:30 pm*
*check announcements for more information

Wednesday
Holy Eucharist, Rite I | Noon 

Fall & Spring Dinner & Program | 5:30 pm*
Choir Rehearsal | 7 pm
*check announcements

Thursday
Rector’s Bible Study | 8:30 am

EfM (Education for Ministry) | 7:00 pm

Parish Information

Episcopal Church of the Ascension
1912 Canyon Road, Vestavia Hills, Alabama 35216

205.822.3480 | ascensionepiscopal.org


